LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR MARCH 6, 2009
11:45 A.M., ROOM 301, B&O

Present:  Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, John Reho, Delilah Ryan, Pat Stroud (presiding)
Excused:  Sara Hupp, Sondra Jackson, Arlene Kuca

Absent:  Steve Woodburn

I.  Approval of Minutes from the Feb. 6, 2009 Meeting:  Crystal made a motion that the minutes be accepted as written.  Delilah seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.
II. Director’s Report
A.  Capital Budget:  Pat reported that the Capital funds for the year have been spent.  Thirteen new student computers were purchased for Wheeling.  Additionally, four new laptops were bought.  Two were kept in Wheeling.  The Weirton and New Martinsville campuses each received one.
B.  Distance Education:  Pat recently met with Kim Patterson for assistance with creating a library orientation for online classes.  Pat stated that the library currently doesn’t have any outreach for distance education classes.  She and Kim are working to create something to send to all distance education instructors that will aid them and their students in using the Library’s resources. Pat stated that the passwords for the online databases are a problem.  Because the passwords cannot be posted, or made public, the instructors will have to email them to their students.  Pat is also unsure if it is possible to send out a mass email to adjunct faculty.  Delilah requested that whatever is created be shared with all faculty.  
C. Meeting with Students:  Pat recently met with the student government to discuss library issues.  She reported to them the promotion that will be held during National Library Week, and asked for their input on where the food from the food drive should be distributed.  The students felt that the food from Wheeling should be sent to the Soup Kitchen.  New Martinsville’s food will go to Community Resources, and Weirton’s will go to the Salvation Army.  Pat stated that she also reported to them that we have lost a part-time position in Wheeling, so it is difficult to add additional library hours.  Pat also stated that she reported to them that the administration is not committed to having equal library services on all three campuses.  The students were concerned about this issue.
D.  Copiers:  Pat reported that the contract for the current photocopiers expires in May.  The committee charged with purchasing new copiers recently saw presentations from local vendors.  The next step will be to send out bids.  Pat stated that Northern may be planning to get all of the copiers from one company. The role of the document center is in question. The document center is currently used mostly for color copies, and these could be sourced out to local printing companies.  One copier will be purchased per floor, and users will be issued codes to key into the machines to retrieve their print jobs.  E-mail alerts will be sent out to when the paper and/or toner needs attention. Pat reported that in the future all printing may also be done through the photocopiers, and there will be no more stand alone printers. 
E.  Wheeling:  Pat reported that paint scraping continues in the Wheeling LRC.  Pat stated that Mr. Baller was contacted about a black residue under the paint that was believed to be mold.  Mr. Baller reported that mold does not grow on plaster.  Pat has confirmed this.  Pat is concerned about the length of time this project is taking.  She was told it would be painted by today, but to date no paint has been applied.
Security System:  Pat stated that the broken security system in the Wheeling LRC was removed previously when remodeling was done.  It was not replaced.  Recently some books have been found to be missing, and have probably been stolen.  She doesn’t know the extent of the problem, but staff will keep an eye on this.  The area where the books are housed is not easily seen from the Circ Desk, which presents a problem with security in that area.

III. Discussion – What Today’s College Students Say about Conducting Research in the Digital Age:   Pat reviewed this report with the committee.  She stated that even though the report was not from a large sampling of students some of them were from community colleges.  Discussion was held.  Pat stated that information literacy needs to go beyond English classes.  Crystal stated that instructors in other areas probably assume students know how to conduct research and use Library resources.  Pat stated that doesn’t know how to change what is happening or where to go with it.
IV. National Library Week Promotion:  Pat reported that the libraries will be celebrating National Library Week for two weeks, April 6-17, 2009.  Pat stated that a food drive will be held.  Students bringing in a food item will receive an entry form for a drawing of a $25 Visa card.  Four cards will be given away on each campus.  Pat stated that she may put a couple of library survey questions on the entry form.  John inquired about the winners of the Black History Month contest.  The winners were – New Martinsville Campus - Smirnova Huff (Student), Mary Marlin (Faculty/Staff) Wheeling Campus - Tina Cole (Student), Kathleen Yeater (Faculty/Staff), Weirton Campus - Jaimie Ferguson (Student), Dr. Jim Bull (Faculty/Staff).
V. Other

A.  MLA Handbook:  Pat reported that MLA is making some major changes.  Pat reviewed some of the changes, and asked the faculty if they would be using the new version in classes.  Crystal stated that it would be looked at, and would probably not be used until fall of 2009.  Pat stated that the new handbooks will be available in the LRCs, but will not be given to students to use at this point.  

B.  Videotapes:  Crystal inquired about switching programs on video to DVD.  Pat stated that faculty should bring in programs that they are using in class that are on video to see if they can be purchased or copied to DVD.  If they are not available to purchase on DVD, we can legally make one DVD copy.

VI. Next meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for April 3, 2009.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
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Linda Fletcher

